Village of Lagrange Committee of Whole Minutes

Record of Proceedings

September 22, 2022
Council President Kincannon started the Committee of Whole meeting at 6:53 p.m.  The following council members were present:  Flynn, Price, Gregory, Kincannon, Dill, and Karpinski.

Discussion of improvements to the former Screw Products building was the main focus of this meeting.  In attendance were 2 representatives from Design-Build Solutions, Inc. (DBS), a subsidiary of Garland Industries.  Administrator Gates presented updated costs from what we received in 2019.  They are approximately a third higher now.

2022 quotes received for section A (7,600 square feet) total $399,404 and include the roof (remove existing roof and repair &/or replace purlins as needed), electric with lights, gas with tube heating, and exterior doors.  DBS provided a 6-week estimated timeline for the roof work, which comes with a 30-year guarantee.  They indicated that a 20 percent rate increase is expected in early 2023.  Our buildings and grounds staff will use metal from the existing roof to cover the windows, which will match the siding.  Our staff can paint the exterior of the building.
An unanswered question was if snow guards are needed.  Additionally, DBS will confirm with the engineer, Sixmo, that the concrete block will last.  Sixmo found the structure to be sound.  However, we want confirmation about the concrete block.

Administrator Gates was asked to get pricing from Star for a 7,600 square foot pole barn.  
A brief discussion on internet service providers followed.

There being no further business, the Committee of the Whole meeting ended at 7:27 p.m.  
Signed: _________________________
Attested by: ________________________
Gary Kincannon, Council President

Christie Homer-Miller, Fiscal Officer

Date: ___________________________  
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